	MINUTE NUMBERS 446 - 447 



Minutes of Overview and Scrutiny (Services) Committee

Meeting Date:

Tuesday, 17 October 2006, starting at 7.00pm

Present:

Councillor A Knox (Chairman)

Councillors:


In attendance: Director of Development Services.

440

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence from the meeting were submitted on behalf of Councillors K Butler, J McGowan and EMH Ranson.

441

MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on16 August 2006 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

442

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest at the meeting.

443

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There was no public participation.

444
AUDIT COMMISSION FINAL REPORT AND RECOMMENDATIONS FOR THE ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES – REPORT OF THE WORKING GROUP

In the absence of Councillor Ranson no report was received from the Working Group appointed to consider the above subject.

RESOLVED:
That the Working Group be requested to report to the next meeting of this Committee.

445

WORK PROGRAMME 2006/2007

The Chairman reminded Committee that the Work Programme had included investigations into the Longridge Sports Centre and Roefield Leisure Centre.  He suggested however that the Committee should await the outcome of other negotiations which were continuing into the operation of both these organisations before they got involved.

The Chairman recommended that an area which might be looked at was the whole issue of tourism in the Ribble Valley.  A number of areas of concern relating to tourism were voiced by Members, together with suggestions for “kick-starting” the investigation.

RESOLVED:
That a Working Group comprising Councillors Holtom, D Taylor, M E Sutcliffe and Ross be appointed to commence a scrutiny investigation into tourism in the Ribble Valley and they be requested to submit Terms of Reference to the next meeting based on the suggestions made by Members of the Committee.

446

 THREE STREAM REFUSE COLLECTION – UPDATE REPORT

The Community received an update from the Working Group appointed to investigate the introduction of the three stream refuse collection service in the Ribble Valley (see Appendix A).

The report set out details of action which had been taken by the group.  A survey had been taken and it was anticipated that some information would be available for the next meeting of the Community Committee.

The group also intended to carry out face-to-face interviews with individuals from the areas affected.

A further report from the group would be submitted to the next meeting of this Committee.

RESOLVED:
That the report be noted.

447

STREET NAMING

The Director of Development Services referred to Minute 165 and informed Committee that the Community Committee had resolved to appoint a Working Group to consider street naming.  The group would discuss proposals from Parish and Town Councils and use names appropriate to areas.  The use of peoples names would not be ruled out of consideration.

RESOLVED:
That the verbal report of the Director of Development Services be noted.

The meeting closed at 7.44pm. 

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact John Baldwin, extension 4408.
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